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Dear parents and carers 

A big thank you for your continuing efforts in 

supporting our school and students during the 

pandemic – especially prioritising safety and 

learning. 

The Premier and Minister for Education have 

announced changes to school settings for the 

remainder of Term 1. These updated settings 

were developed in close consultation with 

NSW Health and key stakeholders to ensure 

we continue to keep our schools open for 

learning, while keeping up with changing 

community settings. 

The updated settings include: 

• We will now stop the need to use rapid 

antigen tests (RATs) for twice-weekly 

testing of students. 

• From Monday 28 February, we will 

move to symptomatic testing. Tests are 

to be used at your discretion such as if 

your child is symptomatic or there are 

cases in their class. Our school will 

provide each student and staff 

member with 8 rapid antigen kits.  

• Beyond that, students and staff can 

access PCR tests or buy their own rapid 

antigen tests as these are now readily 

available and accessible in the 

community. 

• Masks will continue to be required 

indoors for all school staff, volunteers 

and visitors including parents and 

carers in primary schools until Friday 4 

March. This means that from Monday 7 

March, masks will no longer be 

mandatory for all staff. However, those 

who wish to continue to use them will 

be supported to do so. 

• From Monday 28 February, visitors can 

be allowed back on school sites 

regardless of their vaccination status. 

All visitors are asked to follow our usual 

sign-in and sign-out process. 

Our school will continue to ensure our layered 

COVID-smart measures are in place, including 

vaccinations for workers and volunteers, 

maximising natural ventilation in learning 

spaces, continued good hand hygiene 

practices and enhanced cleaning. 

As of Monday 28 February, students will no 

longer be required to be kept in year groups 

or other cohorts. We will continue to use the 

core layered COVID-smart measures for 

minimising risk when planning activities and 

events. 

We strongly encourage our students and their 

families to consider vaccination including 

boosters when eligible. Find a vaccination 

clinic to book an appointment near you. 

Thank you again for your continued support 

during this school term. 

Kind regards, 

Mr. Matt Hankinson 

 

SkoolBag 

The Skoolbag app will continue to be our 

main source of formal school letters and 

notes. Facebook will also be used in some 

cases such as sharing photos from school 

events and for school promotion. 
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Upcoming Events 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Tues 1 March 

 

Mid North Coast 

Swimming Carnival 

Fri 4 March 

 

Clean Up Australia – 

schools’ day 

Tues 15 March School Photos 

On Friday 4 March our school will be participating in 

our annual “Clean Up Schools Day”. 

All students will help to clean up our school grounds 

and playground.  Please send in garden gloves for 

your child to wear on the day if possible 

During the next fortnight, students will participate in 

discussions about “Being Safe” when helping with 

our “School Clean Up Day” and lessons about how 

we can care for our environment every day!  

 

Stage 1 Toormi tea party 

School Photos 

Will be taken on Tuesday 15 March. 

Information and envelopes have been 

sent home, with your child, this week. 

Information on how to order is on the 

envelope. Please return photo order 

envelopes to the class teacher. Family 

photo order envelopes are available from 

the school office 

 

  

  

All orders need to be returned by 

Monday 14 March. 



  

 



 

Have a look at the  

Toormina Canteen specials! 

WEDNESDAY SPECIAL: Potato Bake 

Potato, Bacon and cheese layered 

with a creamy garlic sauce. 

THURSDAY SPECIAL: Noodle Stir-fry 

Mi-Goreng noodles with Asian style 

vegetables, sauces and mild spices. 
Add roast Chicken $1.00 

 

 

 

 
FRIDAY SPECIAL: Beef Nachos 

Corn chips topped with nacho 

mince, cheese, sour cream and 

salsa. 

Extra item for lunch orders only: 

Garlic bread 2 pieces 80 cents 

Stage 3 award winners 

We finally received our ICAS University awards from 

last year. Congratulations to Maddie, Wyatt, Illuka, 

Bethany and Tommy, with some students earning 

multiple awards across different subjects. 

 

Stage 3 swimming carnival ribbon winners 

Stage 3 Class Award winners 

Eve, Zayn Owen, Shanti, Jewell Mae, Tommy 


